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	Philip Cox

	UNIVERSITY
	University of York

	NAME OF AWARD
	Symington Bequest Fund

	PURPOSE OF AWARD conference attended (full name) with city and dates

	Experimental Biology 2015, American Association of Anatomists (AAA), 28th March 2015 to 1st April 2015, Boston, USA

	REPORT: What were your anticipated benefits?

	I anticipated that attending the AAA meeting would enable me to meet other anatomists and functional morphologists.  I envisaged developing new collaborations,
 and hearing about new and ongoing research projects.  I also aimed to presenting my research to disseminate it other researchers.


	COMMENTS: Describe your experience at the conference / lab visit / course / seminar.

	I found the conference highly stimulating and interesting with regard to the work presented and the people present. Of particular interest were the symposia on 'Major Transformations of the Amniote Nose', 'Understanding the Zygoma: A Key Morphofunctional Partition in the Craniofacial Skeleton', 'The Evolutionary Tapestry of Vertebrate Morphology and Function' and 'The Development and Control of Vertebrate Morphology'. Many of the talks presented in these symposia have given me ideas that will be of use in my own research. I also enjoyed reading the poster presentations each day, as well as presenting my own poster on Tuesday 31st March. Many attendees came to see my poster and I had many useful conversations with other researchers about the study I presented.

	REPORT: In relation to skills, what were the most important things you gained? (does not apply to equipment grant)

	There were several posters at the meeting that made use of iodine-enhanced microCT scanning - a technique I have used myself in the past. I gained lots of advice from presenters who have also used this technique, so that I can improve my results (e.g. increased contrast, reduced shrinkage, etc). 

	REPORT: How do you think you will put this learning experience into practice in the future?

	I intend to use iodine-enhanced microCT scanning for a project in the near future and I will be putting into practice all the advice I was given at this meeting.
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